attended with the noise abatement officers but we are yet to be provided with the officers contact
details or indeed the reason for their attendance. Clearly the issue is why did the Police allow a party
to go ahead if persons present were damaging a wall and removing property. Mr Cordell feels like he
is being singled out and made a scapegoat in this case. He denies involvement in the burglary and this
allegation is having an adverse effect not only on his business but also on his mental health. We
attach a copy of a letter confirming his medical diagnosis from his GP.

We respectfully request that the curfew condition be removed in its entirety as the curfew of having
an adverse effect on Mr Cordell's mental well being.

We request that the bail variation be addressed tomorrow at the pre-trial review hearing.

Please confirm the listing at your earliest convenience.

Yours faithfully

MICHAEL CARROLL & CO.




